NDRC MEETING NOTES, 2/12/08
Tom Maier

10:00a.m.
Attendees
APWU – Tom Maier

USPS – Patrick Devine
NPMHU – Bruce Lerner, Dallas Jones

Devine announced that he was leaving the NDRC to devote time to APWU Maintenance Craft issues.  Lynn Poole will be taking over his duties on the NDRC.

Tentative.  The NPMHU announced that the next National case up will probably be the 4-hour case.  A final decision has not been made.

Considerable discussion was held over a joint submission for arbitration to include historical documents, agreements and national jurisdictional Awards to be used as a joint agreement in all future National RI 399 arbitrations.  A tentative agreement was reached.  A partially completed Table of Contents is attached.  Not included in the Table of Contents but agreed to be included is the following:


- All APWU/USPS National Agreements from 1971 forward.

- All NPMHU/USPS National Agreements from 1981 forward.


- A jointly agreed-upon version of RI-399 including changes.


- The December 1992 jointly signed letter on remedy.

The documents will be down-loaded to a CD and provided to the National arbitrator.  Additionally, a copy will be provided to all RDRC representatives in the field.

The APWU issued a formal complaint that the Great Lakes USPS RDRC representative is and has been absent from duty since last August.  Several complaints have been registered at both the Regional and National levels and nothing has been done to correct the problem.  Bilateral agreements changing craft jurisdiction along with unilateral management decisions changing craft jurisdictional assignments have been made in several locations in the Great Lakes Area.  The APWU contended that monetary liability is accruing.

The parties agreed to meet at the Dulles facility to review the FSS operation during the week of March 10th.

Meeting adjourned at 1:15p.m.   
